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As reported in our November 9, 2015 New York Labor and Employment Law Report, the present STEM OPT rule which 
allows F-1 students with U.S. degrees in science, technology, engineering or mathematics (STEM) to extend their optional 
practical training (OPT) by 17 months was to expire on February 12, 2016, unless the U.S. Department of Homeland 
Security (DHS) could publish and promulgate a new rule. The present STEM OPT extension rule had been vacated by 
the U.S. District Court for the District of Columbia in August 2015 for procedural deficiencies in its promulgation, but 
the court’s ruling was stayed until February 12, 2016, so DHS could publish a new rule for public comment and prevent 
hardship to the thousands of F-1 students employed in the U.S. on STEM OPT and the companies that employ those 
individuals.

Our November 9, 2015 blog post detailed some of the highlights of DHS’ proposed STEM OPT extension rule which was 
published for comment in the Federal Register on October 19, 2015. The DHS received an overwhelming 50,000 plus 
comments to the proposed rule and, a few days before the Christmas holiday, asked the court for a 90-day extension of 
the existing STEM OPT rule so it could address the comments and begin to train DHS officers on the intended changes 
to the STEM OPT program. Following additional pleadings by DHS and Washington Alliance of Technology Workers 
(WashTech) — the plaintiff in the case that was before the U.S. District Court for the District of Columbia — the court, last 
Saturday, delayed its order terminating the STEM OPT rule as of February 12, 2016, and granted the DHS an additional 
90 days to revise its proposed STEM OPT rule. The court extended the sunset date of the STEM OPT extension rule to 
May 10, 2016, and warned DHS that no further extensions would be granted.

As a result of this determination, those F-1 student employees with STEM OPT remain authorized to work in the U.S., at 
least through May 10, 2016. However, WashTech’s counsel has indicated that an appeal of the decision to extend the 
sunset date by 90 days would be filed with the D.C. Circuit immediately.

We will continue to keep you informed of further developments in this matter so you and your employees can plan 
accordingly.

To learn more, contact Joanna L. Silver at 646.253.2329 or jsilver@bsk.com.
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Bond, Schoeneck & King PLLC (Bond, we, or us), has prepared this communication to present only general information. This is not intended as legal advice, nor should you 
consider it as such. You should not act, or decline to act, based upon the contents. While we try to make sure that the information is complete and accurate, laws can change 
quickly. You should always formally engage a lawyer of your choosing before taking actions which have legal consequences. 

For information about our firm, practice areas and attorneys, visit our website, www.bsk.com. • Attorney Advertising • © 2015 Bond, Schoeneck & King, PLLC

CONNECT WITH US ON LINKEDIN: SEARCH FOR BOND, SCHOENECK & KING, PLLC	 FOLLOW US ON TWITTER: SEARCH FOR BONDLAWFIRM

http://www.nylaborandemploymentlawreport.com/2015/11/articles/immigration/new-department-of-homeland-security-regulation-aims-to-preserve-and-enhance-stem-opt-program-for-nonimmigrant-students-and-u-s-employers/
http://www.linkedin.com/company/bond-schoeneck-&-king-pllc
https://twitter.com/BondLawFirm

